
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 19, 2017  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board approved the following building permits: 

 

Rob Hayward- Map 219, Lot 27 for an addition of a first floor on his home. Serry’s Lane 

Lonnie Dovholuk and Nicole MacKay- Map 209, Lot 5 updated permit for a new home on an 

existing foundation.  Center District Road 

John & Deanna Avizinis for a new home on Map 219, Lot 57.3. Training Field Road 

 

The board reviewed and approved a welfare request. 

 

The board approved a Veterans’ Credit. 

 

The board reviewed five abatements as prepared by the assessor.  Three were approved, one 

withdrawn and one denied for not filing on time. 

 

The Conservation Commission will be planting a tree at Coffin Pond in memory of recently 

passed member Katherine Galligan. 

 

The board received an email from Donald Kiepert concerning the MBI trucks parked at the 

Presby Property on Route 117. 

 

The board unanimously approved the adoption of the Resolution to Enter Primex for Workers’ 

Compensation Contribution Assurance Program and the Property & Liability Contribution 

Assurance Program. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of June 12, 2017 meeting seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn; seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday June 26, 2017 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


